Eastern Illinois Business Education Association

Fall Meeting

October 5, 2005
The fall meeting of EIBEA was held at Richard’s Farm, Casey, Illinois, on Wednesday, October 5, 2005.  President Linda Branch welcomed the members at 5:35 pm.  Following President Branch’s welcome and sharing of an inspirational reading, the members enjoyed a delicious meal.

Business Meeting

Linda Branch, President, called the business meeting to order at 6:35 pm.  
Spring minutes were distributed, and Kathy Black asked for corrections or additions.  Amie Mayhall moved to approve the spring minutes and Marcy Satterwhite seconded this motion.  Minutes were approved as presented.  
Janet Henry distributed the treasurer’s report, showing a balance of $3,193.32.  John Carpenter moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Amie Mayhall seconded this motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.  Janet Henry recognized our scholarship recipient, Phil Webster, and congratulated him for this accomplishment.
Linda Branch, President, passed a database listing of EIBEA members’ contact information around the room and asked for corrections to be made to the database and for email addresses to be added.

Bea Abernathy, Vice President, called the roll of schools; there were 46 members present and 1 guest.  Linda Branch shared some sad news with us regarding Dr. Cooper’s recent stroke.  Kathy Black, secretary, will send a card to the Coopers.
School Reports

Eastern Illinois University—Julie Chadd reported: 

· Roger Luft retired in August, and Karen Drage joined the faculty.
· Eastern currently has around 130 students majoring in Career and Technical Education, with 45 undergraduate majors in Business Education.
· CTE is offering two scholarships for incoming freshman majoring in CTE or Industrial Technology; visit EIU’s website for more information.  Please encourage incoming freshman to apply; deadline for application is Februrary.
Lake Land College—Kathy Black reported: 

· Lake Land is receiving new computers across campus in all offices and classrooms featuring flat screen monitors and the absence of floppy drives, i.e., using flash drives for storage.
· Lake Land has begun construction of new outdoor alumni park.
· Lake Land’s current President Robert Luther will be retiring in May 2006; a committee is in place to search for and replace the president.
· A renovation project to the Student Services Building has begun.
· Jan Louthan retired at the end of the summer semester and has been replaced by Lisa Jobe.
· John Carpenter and Cheryl Staley have organized a new FBLA-PBL chapter on Lake Land’s campus.

· The annual LLC Computer Contest is scheduled for Friday, April 28, 2006.  

Lincoln Trail College—Bea Abernathy reported: 

· A new building trades program is in place and features dual credit courses at area high schools.
· A new medical assisting certificate has begun and the number of students is strong in this area.
· Likewise, a new pharmacy technician certificate is also up and going and the number of students is strong.
· Lincoln Trail is enjoying a 13.7% increase in enrollment this semester.
Olney Central College—Amie Mayhall reported: 

· It is great to have Shasta Bennett in the business department at OCC; this is her second year.

· Last year Amie Mayhall and Shasta Bennett started a PBL chapter which currently has 18 active members.


· The PBL chapter competed last year in the state conference and many students earned awards, including one student who went on to place 8th in the nation in desktop publishing.


· The massage therapy program is growing at OCC.


· The PBL chapter took two trips last year—to Atlanta and to Orlando.  


· The business degree programs have been updated to combine the Administrative Assistant program and the Information Processing degrees to form a single degree entitled Administrative Information Technology.


· Student numbers are good at OCC and in the Business Division.


· An OCC student in the PBL organization has been elected to serve at the PBL state president.
New Business/Announcements
IBEA Report—Marcy Satterwhite distributed an IBEA report and highlighted areas of interest: 

· The IBEA fall conference is November 2-4, 2005, and Marcy encouraged attendance.
· Pre-registration deadline for the IBEA conference is October 19, 2005.
· Marcy encouraged joining the IBEA listserv, which is a great way to share ideas among business educators.
· Please check for the annual publications, which are posted on the IBEA website.
· EIBEA has a new website:  http://www.eibea.org 
Questions Regarding IBEA Membership Dues—Janet Henry asked about getting $1 from IBEA dues given to EIBEA, for each person who is a member of EIBEA and IBEA.  This was a past practice that was eliminated a few years ago when EIBEA asked that IBEA keep the $1 membership amount.  Dale Best made a motion to get our $1 membership fee back from IBEA; Cheryl Staley seconded this motion, and the motion carried.
Marcy asked for a donation from EIBEA to purchase items to donate to the IBEA raffle.  Cris Fitzjarrald made a motion that EIBEA donate $50 to the IBEA raffle; Amie Mayhall seconded this motion, and the motion carried.

Teacher of the Year Award—Rob Boyars distributed the teacher of the year nomination forms and encouraged members to nominate an outstanding teacher.
Spring Meeting—Olney Central College has volunteered to host the spring meeting, which will be held on Wednesday, March 22, 2006.  
Other Discussion Items—Susan Weir requested that EIBEA donate $500 to the Martinsville FBLA chapter to help subsidize the costs of attending the national leadership conference in Kansas City, Missouri.  Janet Henry said that she appreciated Suzie and her efforts for working with students organizations and made a motion for EIBEA to donate $500 to the Martinsville FBLA chapter.  Kathy Black seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 

Scholarship Committee Report—Cheryl Staley, member of the scholarship committee, reported that updated information regarding the EIBEA scholarship nomination will be on the EIBEA website soon. 

Program
We enjoyed a lively, informative presentation regarding Computer Security, entitled “Why Do Bad Things Happen to Good Computers,” by Scott Rhine from Lake Land College.
Linda Branch adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Black 

Secretary
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